Room 2000 Munitions Building

19 January 1944

Corporal Paul J. Verdi Motor Transportation Unit No. 906, CM Helene Hotel Miami Beach, Florida

Dear Corporal Verdi:

Our party returned to Washington on schedule and without incident. I wish you to know how much I appreciate your courtesy and excellent service to all concerned in providing the necessary motor transportation during this mission. Hon. Harley M. Kilgore, USS, Chairman, and Hon. Homer Ferguson, USS, member of the subcommittee, have requested me to similarly express their appreciation to you.

You have my personal thanks for the photograph prints; I shall include them in my Memory Book for this war. You inclosed some films which I am returning herewith, to the end that you may have them for further use, if necessary.

You are a superior soldier and I was proud to be able to present one of your type to our Committee; this same statement applies to the enlisted and civilian driver personnel under your charge during our mission.

I have informed Captain Greene of the most satisfactory manner in which you all performed your duties.

We wish you all the best of luck and trust that our paths may cross in the future.

Yours cordially,

CC: Commanding General Army Air Forces Miami Beach, Florida FRANK E. LOWE Brig. General, U.S.Army Executive

Capt. James R. Greene, A.C. 379 Base Hdqs., Air Base Sqdn. Miami, Florida

bc: Hon. Harley M. Kilgore, USS -Hon. Homer Ferguson, USS